First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, October 16, 2016

FUUSM RE building - parlor 
Attending: George Banziger, Cindy Taylor, Chris and Kelcey Jacobs, Andrew Clovis, Dawn Hewitt, Debra Miller, Andrew Kramer, and Adeline Bailey.
Dawn Hewitt chaired the meeting.
Agenda
Minutes of the September meeting were approved as amended.
Just Dinner The next quarterly Just Dinner would fall on November 18, but the annual Service Auction is scheduled for that date. The committee voted to skip the dinner in November. The next dinner will be held in February.
Report on FUUSM solar panels project George Banziger reported that the installation by Pickering will begin on Monday, October 17, with the following installation schedule:
· Monday:  arrival of the materials to the site, positioning the crane, lifting of the to the 3rd street side roof, starting on installing the flashing. 

· Tuesday:  finishing the flashing, and installing the rails

· Wednesday:  installing the racking trays, and the microinverters

· Thursday:  installing the panels, plugging them together, and working on the wiring inside the building 

· Friday:  finishing up the inside wiring, finishing up overall, testing, 

· demobilizing and cleanup

· Pickering said in the event of rain, they would move to inside work, and catch up the outside work when the weather permitted.  And, he said they would also be taking pictures at various stages in the process, and we are welcome to also take pictures, plus share in theirs.
A press release announcing the installation has been sent to the Marietta Times, the Parkersburg News and Sentinel, and to WTAP television. Additionally, George said the solar installation is a statement to the community of our commitment to our 7th Principle. 
Screening Groundswell Rising Co-sponsors Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action and GS showed the documentary on October 15. Some of the GS members who attended reported on the after-film discussion, which included awareness of proposed leases for fracking in the  Marietta sections of Wayne National Forest, local legislative efforts to curb fossil fuel expansion, and information on the Antero water treatment and salts  facility in Ritchie and Doddridge counties in West Virginia. Adeline expressed thanks for help from GS in providing refreshments, setting up and cleaning up.   
MOVCA Cooperation Dawn suggested, and the group agreed, that more action through MOVCA needs to be directed toward Ohio legislatures. Cindy Taylor reminded GS that MOVCA is a relatively new group, just celebrating their one-year anniversary. She invited everyone to join the group and continue efforts in the Mid-Ohio Valley toward addressing climate change.
Community Meals responsibilities At the last meeting, GS members requested a list of members of all three teams so we could formalize GS responsibilities and make certain we have adequate representation on all teams.  We reviewed the expectations of GS members on the teams.
Letter to outside groups George said the Board will send a letter with information about FUUSM expectations, especially regarding recycling. 
Michael Dowd presentation Adeline has not as yet received any response from Michael Dowd about presenting in Marietta sometime next spring. She shared that Dowd has a full speaking schedule throughout the Western U.S. that runs through April. More information as it becomes available about this proposed event to be co-sponsored by MOVCA's Faith-Based Initiatives group, GS, and the Worship and Music Committee.
Green Tips Andrew Clovis volunteered to provide Green Tips for the November orders of service. Chris and Kelcey Jacobs volunteered for December. It was suggested that people might need reminders about the recycle numbers on plastics and what is accepted in the area.
Appalachian Renewable Energy Consumer Cooperative report  Adeline reported that ARECC has formalized an agreement with OHSun to organize a co-op in Athens County. She and Mike attended the initial informational meeting on September 28 in Athens, where they talked with the WVSun representative about a separate co-op in the Mid-Ohio Valley. The Baileys will let everyone know about additional meetings for the co-op forming in the Athens area. She described the general plan for the co-op and the advantages it offers people who wish to install a solar system at their residence. She also mentioned that Pickering Solar Solutions was forming a co-op program in the Mid-Ohio Valley area, offering people interested in solar some other local options.
Adding chocolate to coffee sales At the September meeting, Cindy suggested that giving the congregation information about where to purchase fair-trade chocolate produced by ethical sources would be a better approach than adding something else to inventory and sales. Those present at the October meeting agreed with this  decision, but no one volunteered as yet to research the topic and write up the information. 
Cooperation with De-Clutter Team The request from the De-Clutter team regarding removal of a table in the FH that holds some of GS's recycle collection containers and finding a new location for the containers was discussed. The de-clutter team is also looking for a better location to store the folding chairs. There was no report on the shelf design to accommodate both chairs and recycling that was proposed at the September meeting. Dawn will inform the de-clutter team that GS is discussing the matter.
Service Auction submission from GS Several ideas for a GS submission to FUUSM's  2016 Service Auction (scheduled for November 18) were discussed. One suggestion was that GS submit the February 17th Just Dinner and prepare the entire meal and any activities associated with it (rather than our usual potluck) for up to 30 “purchasers.” Since the topic was discussed at the end of a long agenda, many people had already left, so Adeline will send a proposal about the submission to the committee to see if there is general support for the idea. 
Announcements
Forum on Alternative Transportation October 17, 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. at the Lafayette Hotel. Anyone interested in attending can contact Roger for more information: 740-525-1833.
Solar Tour at Wagner Fruit Farm  October 28th, from 10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. Wagner Fruit Farm in Washington County will be hosting an open house on their farm in regards to solar power.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe
